
Email September 29, 2022 
 
Good Morning All 
 
First, the crew installing new hardware in the Snake Creek well are continuing to work.  We still hope to 
have the new pump running soon.  It will give us a few days to test it before we shut down for winter.   
 
Secondly, next week, we will be shutting down all irrigation west of Stringtown Road between 500 south 
and Cascade Springs drive for two weeks.   We will be doing some repairs and contractors will be 
installing some pipe in Wards line next to our line.  They may be done before the two week period is 
over and, if they are, we’ll start back up again for a few weeks until it starts to freeze every night.   The 
locations affected include the Cascades, Cascade Meadow loop, Ward’s Ranch and Caldwells and the 
lots south of Cascades  including Gary Diehl.    
Let me know if you have questions.  I expect the water to shut down around the 3rd so you have the 
weekend to irrigate a little extra.  
Thanks 
Mike and Tom  
 


